
BAR EXAM WEEK: 
 
Do I need to bring my laptop computer to each exam session?  YES.  You are 
required to download the ILG program onto your laptop by the deadline contained in 
your Notice to Appear and to bring it to each exam session.  Otherwise, you will not be 
permitted to use your laptop computer and will be required to handwrite the entire exam. 
 
Will I be required to take my laptop home with me?  YES.  Take your laptop 
computer with you each day after the exam session and do not leave it in the exam testing 
room overnight.  The exam site will be locked during lunchtime breaks.  Neither the 
Board of Bar Examiners nor the State Bar of Nevada assume any responsibility or 
liability for the loss or theft of your laptop computer. 
 
Will I be able to leave the exam room if I finish a session early?  YES, but NOT 
within the last 15 minutes of an exam session.  If you finish and wish to leave early from 
the computer room, you must obtain an Early Exit Pass from an ILG Technician who will 
confirm that your laptop computer has been properly shut down.  You must provide the 
Pass to the door proctor. 
 
What type of ID do I need to bring with me at the time of registration?  Please bring 
at least two legal forms of ID (at least one picture form to verify identification).  Social 
Security Cards and Credit Cards are acceptable. 
 
Will I be able to see where I will be sitting?  YES.  After registration you will have 
access to the testing room and your specific seat.  Specific seat requests are not allowed. 
You are required to sit in your assigned seat for all exam sessions. 
 
Am I able to bring any personal items into the exam room?  YES, but ONLY items 
that are listed in the Notice to Appear that will be emailed to each applicant 
approximately 30 days before the bar exam.  Any other items will require the prior 
approval of the Admissions Director.   
 
Am I able to bring electronic devices into the exam room?  YES, but only the laptop 
computer upon which you are taking the exam.  No other electronic devices, including, 
without limitation, cell phones, computer monitors, iPads, Apple Watches, or any other 
device with connectivity to the internet will be permitted in the exam room.  No external 
fans or cooling pads are allowed. This list of items is not intended to be exclusive, and 
you should refer to the Notice to Appear for additional information. 
 
Am I able to bring in a clock, watch or any other timing device?  NO.   Clocks will be 
located throughout the exam testing room(s). 
 
Am I able to bring in my own ear plugs or headphones?  NO.  You will be provided 
with ear plugs if requested. 
 



Am I able to bring food and water?  YES, for food; NO for water (water will be 
supplied).  No other liquids (including coffee) are allowed. All food and snacks must be 
in clear zip lock bags.   
 
Can I bring any books or reference materials into the testing room or in the area 
outside of the exam room?  YES.  This is an open book exam, and you will be permitted 
to bring in books, outlines (including bar exam study outlines) and notes.  If you have 
saved your outlines or notes on an electronic device, you must bring in hard copies as 
access to a laptop computer or other electronic device will not be permitted other than the 
laptop computer upon which you are taking the exam (and please note that the ILG 
program will not allow you to access any information on your laptop computer other than 
the ILG program itself). 
 
Will I be able to bring my cell phone into the exam room?  NO.  DO NOT BRING A 
CELL PHONE OR ANY OTHER ELECTRONIC DEVICE.  They will not be permitted 
in the testing area or in the area outside of the exam room.   
 
Will the State Bar supply lunch?  NO.  You will be required to provide your own 
lunch. 
 
Are there special rates at the exam site?  While some exam sites may offer a 
discounted hotel rate to applicants, you are responsible for making your own hotel room 
reservations.  You should refer to the information contained on the Admissions website 
or call the location to determine whether special rates exist and the deadlines for making 
hotel room reservations.   
 
If I have taken the MBE previously, will I need to retake it?  YES.  All applicants 
must sit for the entire exam. If the MBE is not being given during a particular exam 
cycle, you will be notified via email ahead of time. 
 
Do I have to take the entire exam?  YES.  If you do not take the entire exam your exam 
will not be graded.   
 
Any violation of the restrictions will result in your immediate expulsion from the exam, 
and your application will be withdrawn.  The decision of the Admissions Director is final 
and non-appealable. 
 
 
Please review the Notice to Appear for more information.  


